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Coming Events 

St. Peter’s mission is to grow as a Christian community in faith, worship and service.       
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 ASH WEDNESDAY is March 6.  St. Peter’s will 
gather together with St. Luke’s of Schroeder, Zion of 
Arneckeville, and Martin Luther of Coletoville for this 
the first of our joint Lenten Services.  We will offer 
TWO identical services with the imposition of ashes 
and communion.            
 3:00pm at Martin Luther, Coletoville             
 7:30pm at St. Luke’s, Schroeder, preceded   

           by a soup/sandwich meal at 6:30pm  

 Please join us for this special service as we begin the season of Lent.  
 WEEKNIGHT LENTEN SERVICES this year will be joint services with 
Martin Luther of Coletoville, Zion of Arneckeville, St. Peter’s of Ander and      
St. Luke’s of Schroeder, with Pastor Paul and Pastor Anne both leading worship 
at all services.  The theme this year will be Sounds of the Passion, focusing on 
some of the sounds heard during the passion of Christ.  All services begin at 
7:30pm and are preceded by a fellowship soup/sandwich meal at 6:30pm, for 
which the host congregation provides soup and those attending from other 
congregations will provide sandwiches, salads, and desert. 
    March 13    The Sound of Weeping hosted by Martin Luther, Coletoville  
    March 20    The Sound of Clanking Coins hosted by St. Peter’s, Ander    
    March 27    The Sound of Water Dripping hosted by Zion, Arneckeville   
    April 3         The Shouting of the Crowd  hosted by St. Peter’s, Ander         
    April 10       The Crowing of the Rooster hosted by Martin Luther, Coletoville 

 For these services, ½ of the offering collected will go to World Hunger, the 
other ½ will be split equally between Goliad Food Pantry, CAMAL house in 
Cuero, and Golden Crescent Food Pantry. 
 FOR YOUR CALENDAR: Maundy Thursday service will be at St. Peter’s, 

Ander (7:00pm) and Good Friday Tenebrae Service will be at Zion, Arneckeville 

(3:00pm) and St. Luke’s, Schroeder (7:00pm) with no meals preceding these 

services.  More details will be in the April newsletter. 

 40 CANS FOR 40 DAYS is the theme of our 
outreach project for Lent.  Each member is asked to bring 
at least one item for the Goliad Food Pantry (canned or non
-perishable items) for each of the 40 days of Lent – a small 
way of “giving up something for Lent” while helping our 
neighbors in need.  You can bring the donations a week at 
a time, or bring all 40 at once … you can even bring more 
than 40 if you want!  All donations will be collected in the 
narthex and taken to the pantry weekly.  Just think – if 
every one of our 195 members brought 40 items, that  
would be 7800 items to help stock the pantry shelves!! 

Outreach project announced for 40 days of Lent 
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 Every day is a walk with Jesus.  
We Christians believe life is spent in 
the presence of our Lord. Therefore, 
we can talk about every day as a day 
during which we walk with Jesus.  
Some days we feel Jesus’ presence. 
Some days we feel quite a distance 
from Jesus.  We boldly proclaim that, 
regardless of how we feel, Jesus is 
there. Jesus walks with us every day. 
 As we who are St. Peter’s 
Lutheran Church have been 
considering our financial stewardship 
over the last few weeks, you have 
been thinking about your use of money 
and possessions as a part of your walk 
with Jesus. This is most appropriate, 
because when Jesus walked this earth 
with his disciples, he often talked 
about money and possessions. If 
money was a part of Jesus’ first walk 
on this earth, it should be a part of our 
walk with Jesus today. 
 We believe that everything we 
have is a trust from God, given to us to 
care for and manage. What we do with 
our money is very much a part of our 
relationship with our Lord. This has 
been our focus in the last few weeks 

 For three consecutive Sundays we 
read bulletin inserts, heard a talk in 
worship, and each received a letter 
from the congregation. All of these 
focused on our walk with Jesus, and 
how money plays an important part in 
this walk.   
 On Sunday March 3 each member 
of St. Peter’s will have the opportunity 
to complete an estimate of giving card. 
On this card, each of us will indicate 
our plan for giving for the coming year. 
This will not only be a plan for giving to 
St. Peter’s Lutheran Church, it will also 
be a plan for how we will walk with 
Jesus in the coming year.    
 After the worship service we will 
join together for our annual 
Stewardship Stew as the commitments 
are totaled and as we celebrate our 
ministry together. 

Stewardship and Finance 

celebrate Walk with Jesus 

commitment to ministry 

St. Peter’s January 24, 2019 Council Meeting in Brief 

 Newly elected council president, Eva Nell Griffith, presided over the 
January 24, 2019 meeting of St. Peter’s council.  
 During Pastor Anne’s report Council approved the following days for her 
2019 vacation:  April 23 – May 1, June 11-19, Sept. 10-25, and Dec. 26 - 
Jan. 2.  Pastor also reported that Martin Luther in Colletoville voted to join 
Zion Lutheran in Arneckeville, St. Luke’s in Schroeder and St. Peter’s in 
Ander as a collaborative for the Wednesday night Lenten services.  
Additionally, Pastor noted that St. Peter’s membership has increased to 195 
members with 18 new members in 2018.  Average church attendance is 72.  
All in all it’s a great way to end 2018 and to begin 2019. 
 Highlights of the Christian Education & Youth Ministry report were: 

• Fischer Saxton will work with the youths’ “Valentines for Shut-Ins”     
     project to satisfy a requirement for his LYLE Leadership Camp    
  application.  

• Pastor Anne will get Lenten education materials for families to use. 

• St. Peter’s “Easter Egg Hunt” is on April 20th at 10:00am.  (NO plastic   

      eggs needed this year).  Members are asked to donate candy by  
 April 14th. 

• The youth group will serve the Easter breakfast following Easter sunrise 
 service. 

• June 9th was set for Confirmation. 

• Youth summer camp dates are June 23-28 at Chrysalis and July 14-19 
 at Lutherhill. 

• VBS is June 20, 21 and closing on Sunday morning the 23nd.  Julie 
 Franke will coordinate this event. 

• Wendi Yendrey will serve as the 2019 Christmas program coordinator. 
Sherry Sanders, Outreach Committee chair, made several 

announcements. First, a new membership reception will be held for the 
Odem Family, Travis Post family and Paisley Post.  Arlene DeForest and 
Wendi Yendrey will organize refreshments.  Also, the next nursing home 
service is scheduled for March 10th.  She was pleased to note that 
$2,496.00 was sent to Paradise Lutheran Church in California.  Sherry also 
mentioned a Lenten opportunity for families of St. Peter’s to set a goal of 40 
cans of food for 40 days.  These canned goods would be taken to the local 
food pantry.  

 Ashford Taylor, chair of the Property Committee, sent a report noting 
that the sound system has been repaired.  Additionally, Jerry Kolmeier 
repaired the toilet in the ladies restroom. 

 The formation of the Safety/Security Committee was approved.  Terrell 
Wiggins serves as chair.  Terrell has been consulting with Roy Boyd 
(Victoria Sheriff’s Dept.) and the Goliad County Sheriff’s Dept.  He had 
Alonzo Morales, Goliad County Fire Chief inspect the buildings.  His findings 
were that we needed doors with exit panic bars and lighted emergency exit 
signs in addition to fire extinguishers.  Sandra Post agreed to serve as chair 
of a committee to develop the “Medical Emergency Policy”.   Sandra has 
enlisted the aid of Marilyn Morris and Allison Ball. 

 Trey Wimberly, chair of Stewardship and Finance, reported that the 
Stewardship Stew is set for March 3rd.  The first temple talk for “Walk With 
Jesus” is set for February 10th and David Bowman will give that.  Trey will 
get two more people to give the 2nd and 3rd temple talk.  Pastor Anne will 
close with her sermon on Commitment Sunday, March 3rd.  Trey also noted 
that the audit committee consists of Billy Dornburg, Chair, Bob Gerhardt and 
Loyce McCullough.  

—continued on page 5— 



 
Sun Mar 3, 2019 

    9am Transfiguration Sunday/Commitment 

 Sunday, with communion, followed by  

       Stewardship Stew 

  10:15am Youth Sunday school  

Wed Mar 6, 2019 

    3pm Communion and Imposition of  

  Ashes at Martin Luther, Coletoville 

    6:30pm Meal at St. Luke’s, Schroeder 

    7:30pm Communion and Imposition of  

  Ashes at St. Luke’s, Schroeder 

Sun Mar 10, 2019 

    9am Communion service 

  10:15am Sunday school classes 

    3pm Nursing Home Worship service   

Tue Mar 12, 2019 

    2pm Bible study for Women of the ELCA 

    3pm Women of the ELCA meeting 

Wed Mar 13, 2019 

    6:30pm Meal at Martin Luther, Coletoville 

    7:30pm Lenten Worship, “The Sound of 

  Weeping” 

Sun Mar 17, 2019 

    9am Contemporary Worship service 

  10:15am Sunday school classes 
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Wed Mar 20, 2019 

    6:30pm Meal at St. Peter’s, Ander 

    7:30pm Lenten Worship, “The Sound 

 of Clanking Coins” 

Sun Mar 24, 2019 

    9am Communion service 

  10:15am Confirmation class 

  10:15am Sunday school classes 

Mon Mar 25, 2019 

    Newsletter articles due in the Church  

 office 

   

Wed Mar 27, 2019 

    9am Lutheran World Relief preparing 

 boxes for shipping     

    6:30pm Meal at Zion, Arneckeville 

    7:30pm Lenten Worship, “The Sound  

  of Water Dripping”   

Thu Mar 28, 2019 

    6:30pm Congregation Council meeting 

Fri Mar 29, 2019 

    7pm Texas Lutheran University Spring 

  Concert at St. Mark’s, Cuero 

Sun Mar 31, 2019 

    9am Communion service 

  10:15am Confirmation class 

  10:15am Sunday school classes 

Easter Save the Dates! 

 The youth groups of  
St. Peter’s will host its annual 

egg hunt on Saturday,  
April 20th beginning at 10am. 

The congregation is invited to 
donate confetti eggs (the kids’ 

favorite!) or treats for the 
goodie bags. A donation box will be placed in the narthex.  

       A delicious Easter breakfast will 

also be provided by the youth groups 
following the sunrise service Easter 

morning. All are welcome to share in 
fellowship as we enjoy Easter 

breakfast together.  

VBS IS COMING!!!   
 The dates for 
Vacation Bible School 
2019 are June 20-21, 
with the closing program 
on Sunday morning,  
June 23.  This year’s theme is TOY BIBLE 

STORIES … plans are underway for an exciting 
time, including the possibility of going together to 
watch Toy Story 4 in the theater! Put the dates on 
your calendar, and watch for more details to follow 
in the coming months! 
 MORE EXCITEMENT ….. the Toy Bible Story 
theme will also carry into the Summer Sunday 
School Sessions in June, July, and August!  Watch 
for those dates to be announced, so you can join in 
the fun. 

Daylight Saving Time  

Begins March 10, 2019 
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Packing for Lutheran World 

Relief will be held March 27   

  We will not be holding the regular third 
Wednesday LWR quilting workday in March.  
We will be gathering on March 27 at 9am for 
packing and labeling boxes that we will be 
shipping to LWR in April.  We will not be 
having the traditional “stone soup” for lunch 
together on this day.  Plans are to be through 
with this work in about two hours. 

Donations of Lutheran World 

Relief supplies continue to 

support quilting efforts  
 

 OUR QUILTERS have been busier 
than ever making quilts for Lutheran World 
Relief – more than 150 quilts so far!  In 
order for them to keep going, we need 
YOUR help.  Thanks to the anonymous 
donor who gave us 3 large rolls of batting 
– that will go a long way!  But we still need 
yardage and/or sheets (any size, gently 
used are OK) for backs and tops.  
Anything you can provide would be 
appreciated – just put it in the quilting 
room near the desk in the parish hall. 

Women of the ELCA 

Bluebonnet Conference  

Spring Gathering  

 On Saturday, March 9, 2019, St. John 
Lutheran Church, Westhoff and Lindenau, 
will host the annual Bluebonnet Spring 
Gathering beginning with 8am registration 
and breakfast.   
 The theme is “Come Unto Me” taken 
from Matthew 19:14 —“Let the little children 

come to me, and do not forbid them, for of 

such is the kingdom of heaven.”  The 

keynote speaker is the Rev. Kara Joy 
Stewart, who currently serves as Campus 
Pastor for Texas Lutheran University.  The 
guest speaker is Kim Reeves from 
Bluebonnet Youth Ranch. 
  Physical offerings for the Bluebonnet 
Youth Ranch is being collected and will be 
donated at the gathering.  Requested items 
include shampoo, conditioner, body wash, 
scrubbies (mesh bath poufs), hair brushes, 
elastic ponytail holders, bath towels (solid 
colors), twin bed sheets, 6 First Aid Kits 
(state requires one in each vehicle), Band 
Aids, and Neosporin or any brand antibiotic 
ointment. 

St. Peter’s WELCA Bible study 

and meeting to be held    

 Bible Study for the Women of the 
ELCA, begins at 2pm on March 12.  The 
Bible study, from the March Gather 
Magazine, Meetings with Jesus session 
three, Friends for Life in Christ, will be led 
by Pastor Anne.  For a copy of the Bible 
study, please call Kathy Albrecht at the 
church office.  All are invited to join us for 
study, discussion and fellowship.  The 
regular monthly meeting of St. Peter’s 
Women of the ELCA will follow at 3pm.   

St. Peter’s Women to Host  

La Bahia Birthday Party  

 

 St. Peter’s women of the ELCA will 

host the March birthday party for residents 
of La Bahia Nursing Home on March 21 at 

2:30pm.  Cake and other snacks, along 
with small gifts will be furnished to each 

resident to help make their birthday month 
more joyful.  If you would like to help, 

please call Linda Dornburg, chair of 
WELCA Discipleship Committee, at  

361-564-9733 or Kathy Albrecht at the 
church office, 361-645-2922. 

St. Peter’s 2019 Yearbooks 

are available  
 

 St. Peter’s 2019 Yearbooks are 
available for pick up.  The yearbook is a 
guide to all that goes on at St. Peter's 
including a directory of our members, 
schedules for ushers and greeters, 
offering counters and altar guild 
throughout 2019, descriptions of our 
committees and who serves on them, a 
calendar of activities for 2019, and 
answers to “Frequently asked Questions” 
about what we do and who we are.  All 
members and associate members are 
reminded to check in their membership 
file in the narthex for your copy of the 
2019 St. Peter’s Yearbook. 
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 Linda Koehler reported that the 
Worship and Music Committee meets on 
January 31st. 

 Council passed a motion to submit 
CrossTrails Camping Ministry as the 
designee of the 2019 Oktoberfest 
proceeds.  This would be voted on at the 
Annual Congregational Meeting. 

 The next Council meeting will be 
Thursday, February 28, 2019 at 6:30pm. 

—council continued from page 2— 

Preparing for summer camp 
 DID YOU KNOW that the 
congregation of St. Peter’s Lutheran is 
sending 21 campers plus the pastor to 
camp this year???  Some are going to 
Chrysalis, some to Lutherhill, even one 
is part of the Lutheran Young 
Leadership Experience.   Our 
congregation is so generous – the 
WELCA pays $50 for each camper and 
the congregation adds to that to pay 
75% of the cost, so that parents only 
have to pay 25% of the cost of each 
camper.   DID YOU KNOW that one 
week at camp costs $440 for each 
camper – that adds up to about $7300  
of congregational support.  Please 
consider making extra offerings towards 
camp in the coming months to support 
this important experience in the faith 
lives of our young people. 

Lessons for learning the 

Books of the Bible during 

Sunday School class 
 COURAGEOUS CHALLENGERS 
Sunday School Class (grades 3-6) will 
be doing a special series of lessons 
starting March 3.  We will be learning 
the Books of the Bible and what 
they’re all about, as well as learning all 
their names – and how to say them!  
All 3-6 graders are invited to join Miss 
Sarah and Pastor Anne EVERY 
SUNDAY March – May for learning, 
games and fun! 

 St. Peter’s Sunday school youth shared God’s love as they 
creatively designed and made Valentines for the residents at  
La Bahia Nursing Home in Goliad.  On February 9, the Valentines 
were delivered to the residents by Fischer Saxton and Payge Brown.  
 This was Fischer Saxton’s LYLE Leadership Project.  He was 
instrumental in organizing the activity, creating the Valentines, and 
working with the Sunday school youth to successfully complete this 
ministry project.  Great job Fischer!!  St. Peter’s is most appreciative 
of you and your leadership abilities. 

A Reception to honor individuals who joined St. Peter’s 
was held in the parish hall following the worship 
service on March 10.  Members being honored included 
Jess, Mac, Brooklyn, and Bryce Odem and Ashleigh, 
Travis, Brooke, and Landon Post. 

Habitat for Humanity liaison, Alvin DeForest, 
presented Cynthia Staley, executive director 
for the Golden Crescent Affiliate of Habitat 
for Humanity, with a $9,066 Oktoberfest 
check at the January 27 worship service. 
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St. Peter’s Ministry Fund Update Through  
January 31, 2019 

Ministry fund beginning balance, January 1, 2019      $69,098.03  

Offerings                        $14,774.81 

 

Cost of ministries                      $16,511.61  
 

Ministry fund ending balance, January 31, 2019                $67,361.23  

 Note:  St. Peter’s Ministry Fund (previously known as the current fund  
and the general operating fund) includes all of St. Peter’s regular, budgeted 
ministries, including ELCA Mission Support.  It does not include designated  
gifts to the building fund, memorials, or other non-budgeted designated gifts. 

St. Peter’s Ander 

 Worship Schedule 
 

Sunday Worship:  9:00am 

Sunday School:  10:15am —
11:30am  (Sept. — May)  
 

Holy Communion: second, 
fourth, and fifth Sundays of 
each month, throughout the 
Easter season, and on all        
festivals.  

St. Peter’s Staff 

 

The Rev. Anne Kolmeier 
Pastor  

 

Kathy Albrecht 
 Church Office Secretary  

 

Dorothy Bowman 
 Organist and Choir  

Director  
 

Congregation 
Council  

 

Brenda Bade 
Secretary and Co-Chair of 

Christian Education 
(term ends 12/31/21) 

 

Eva Nell Griffith 
President 

(term ends 12/31/19)   
 

Linda Koehler 
Chair of Worship and Music 

(term ends 12/31/21)   
 

Sherry Sanders 
Chair of Outreach 

(term ends 12/31/19)  
 

Ashford Taylor 
Council Liaison of Property 

(term ends 12/31/20)  
 

Terrell Wiggins 
Chair of Safety  

(term ends 12/31/19) 

Trey Wimberly 
Council Liaison of  

Stewardship and Finance   
(term ends 12/31/20) 

Leslie Wunsch 
Co-Chair of Christian 

Education 
(term ends 12/31/21) 

 

The Rev. Anne Kolmeier 
Pastor (ex-officio) 

 

MARCH BIRTHDAYS: 
3-01 Sheldon May 

3-01 Hunner Parma 

3-02 Gayle Albrecht 

3-02 Mac Odem  

3-03 Floyd Karnei  

3-04 Maely Brandes 

3-11 Jackie Gardiner  

3-12 Terrell Wiggins  

3-13 Karen Klinkerman 

3-19 Kirk Klinkerman 

3-22 Landon Burke 

3-25 Allison Gerhardt  

3-26 Jonathan Ideus 

3-29 Gunner Brandes  

3-29 Allen Jank 

3-30 Regina Calhoun 

3-31 Annie Schwin 

3-31 Shelby Taylor 

If any listings of birthdays or         

anniversaries are incorrect, or if a 

listing is missing, please contact the 

church office at 645-2922 or 

office@stpetersander.org  

 

Daylight Saving Time  
Begins March 10, 2019 

Easter Day Service Gifts  
       For the Easter 
Day service at  
St. Peter’s, members 
and friends of the  
congregation have the 
opportunity to give 
gifts in memory or in 

honor of family members and friends. 
     In addition to Hydrangeas that will 
be used during the Easter Day service, 
there is an opportunity to give a gift to 
New Life Lutheran Church in Dripping 
Springs. All gifts—both Hydrangea and 
New Life Dripping Springs—will be 
acknowledged in the Easter Day 
service bulletin. The cost for either of 
the gifts is $20 each. Checks should be 
made payable to St. Peter’s Lutheran 
Church. All flowers for Easter Day 
should be ordered through the church. 
Please return the form that is included 
in this March Newsletter with your 
check in the offering plate or to the 
church office no later than Sunday, 

March 31. 
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Mike Abrameit – member of St. Peter’s 
Troy Berthold – friend of Allison and 
 Wesley Ball  
June Bethke – member of St. Peter’s   
Nate Boehl – friend of Wunsch family 

David Brogger – Victoria police officer 
 and cousin of Lethie Albrecht, Ray 
 and Kathy Albrecht’s sister-in-law   

Reta Brown – sister of Deanna 
 Wacker 
Dwane Bruns – brother of Deanna 
 Wacker 
Dawn Butler – sister of Lana Jarzombek 
 and Ronda Irwin   

Pearl Caldwell – sister of Allen Jank 
Paula Calhoun – mother of Mike Calhoun 
David Dierlam – friend of Allison and 
 Wesley Ball 
Slade Doehrman – cousin of Ray 
 Albrecht 
Wilburn Eckhardt – Leslie Wunsch’s  
 sister-in-law’s father 
Denise Engle – friend of Amy Wilburn  
Joyce Foster – grandmother of Shelby 
 Foster 
Robbie Friedrichs – friend of June 
 Bethke  
Ainsley Garza – cousin of Arlene 
 DeForest and Eva Nell Griffith  
Barry Geary – member of St. Peter’s   
Peggy Gentry – friend of Elaine Post 
Harold Gleinser – friend of community 
 and brother-in-law of the Bowmans 

Rebecca Graves – infant great-niece of 
 Joyce Franklin, friend of Alvin and 
 Arlene DeForest   
Wilma Grupe – aunt of Karie Wimberly  
Milton Haas – friend of Alvin and Arlene 
 DeForest 
Stefani Hargrove – friend of Karen 
 Klinkerman 

The Rev. Bill Hassel – retired 
 Bluebonnet Conference pastor  
John Hausmann – friend of Allen and 
 Ruby Jank 

Larry Heinold – friend of community  
Dale Henderson – father of Margaret 
 Luker 
Vanita Ann Hausmann Homer – friend 
 of Brenda and Aldon Bade  
Betty Jacob – friend of June Bethke 

Ryan Janak – ten year old nephew of 
 Leo Henke  
Donna Justice – friend of community 

Homebound: Barry Geary, 1403 Gohmert Rd., Cuero, TX 77954,  

 phone 361-275-5591 

Melita Keith – friend of Margaret Luker 
Cullen Kickendahl – four year old son 
 of Clint and Sherry Kickendahl  
Alvin Krueger – father of David 
 Krueger 
Beverly Martin – member of St. Peter’s   
Jo Nell Martin – friend of community   

Michael McLead – uncle of Nathan 
 Irwin 

Sydney Morris – sister of Jess Odem 

Tom Morris – member of St. Peter’s   
Kevin Mozisek – friend of Lana and 
 Gary Jarzombek 

Mark Mueller – friend and classmate of
 Beverly Martin 

Andy and Stephanie Navas – 
 granddaughter of Geraldine and 
 Fritz Sturm 
Cole Ohrt – friend of community  
Mary Poppert – sister of Ina DeForest 
 and Alvin DeForest  
Jose Reyes – friend of Shelby Foster 
Marcus Rezendez – friend of Amy 
 Wilburn 
Edna May Riggs – friend of Fritz and 
 Geraldine Sturm 

Susan Calhoun Rosello – cousin of 
 Mike Calhoun 

James Rung – five year old son of 
 Greta Henke’s friend    
Jenny Sanders – daughter of Sherry 
 and Sandy Sanders  
Mary Schmidt – member of St. Peter’s 
Billy Charles Scott – cousin of Leslie 
 Wunsch 
Allen Sheppard – husband of Tana 
 Sue  (Karnei) and friend of Wanda 
 & Lyle Schendel 
Bonnie Staha – friend of Jamie 
 Friedrichs 

Bobbi Stiles – great aunt of Shelby 
 Foster 
Fritz and Geraldine Sturm (family)– 
 members of St. Peter’s   
Jay Thigpen – friend of Carl and Sarah  
 Brandes 

Victor Vargas – four year old nephew 
 of Alyssa, Luke Abrameit’s wife  
Rob Wall – son of Brenda Foil’s friend, 
 Roxy 

Mike Wilburn – member of St. Peter’s 

Rebecca Wisnoski – friend of Lana 
 Jarzombek and Wendi Yendrey 

Jim Worley – friend of Lana and Gary 
 Jarzombek 

 

TLU choir to present 

concert on March 29  

at St. Mark’s in Cuero   
 The choir from Texas Lutheran 

University has announced their 
spring tour schedule.  This year they 

will be presenting a 7pm concert 
on Friday, March 29, at St. Mark's 

Lutheran Church, 400 N. Esplanade 
St., Cuero, TX 77954 . Everyone is 

invited to an evening of wonderful 
music.  

Thank you — 
St. Peter’s Lutheran Church, 

 Hello!  I want to take this time 
to personally write to ya’ll and send 

out a huge Thank You to the 
church. 

 On 1-24-19, I received a most 

gracious and wonderful gift, the Life 
Application Study Bible NIV 

version.  Thank You So Very Much 
for this gift.  It means more to me 

than you can ever imagine. 
 I am so thankful and very 

blessed that my church is keeping 
me in prayer and providing me with 

a way to be closer with God. 
 THANK YOU SO MUCH! 

God Bless, 
Sara 

Camp service weekend at 

Ebert Ranch Camp 
 

 MARK YOUR CALENDAR AND 

SAVE THE DATE for St. Peter's 
Church camp work weekend at 
Ebert Ranch Camp scheduled for 
April 26-28.  
Work projects 
will be chosen at 
a later date.  



 

The Rev. Anne Kolmeier, pastor 

Phone:  361-676-4799 

E-mail:  revsplca@gmail.com  

St. Peter’s Lutheran Church 

1545 E. FM 1961 

Goliad, TX 77963-3414 

Phone: 361-645-2922 

E-mail: office@stpetersander.org 

www.stpetersander.org 

ALTAR GUILD 

OFFERING COUNTERS 
      Bob Gerhardt and Terrell Wiggins 

 

GREETERS 

      Allen and Ruby Jank 
 

USHERS 
     Mike and Regina Calhoun  
 
FLOWERS 
3-3  open 

3-10  open  
3-17 open 

3-24 open 

3-31 Allen and Ruby Jank 

 

MINISTER OF HOSPITALITY 
  Allen Jank  

FELLOWSHIP COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS 

  Gayle Baecker and Jill Wiggins  
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Worship Leaders for March 

Daylight Saving Time  

Begins March 10, 2019 

Kathy Albrecht, Gayle Baecker and Geraldine Sturm       



 


